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Board of Sewer Commissioners  
Minutes of January 31, 2012 
Bourne Veteran’s Building 
Buzzards Bay MA  02532 


****************************************************************************** 
TA Guerino  
 
Earl Baldwin, Chairman 
John Ford, Vice Chairman 
Don Pickard  
Peter Meier  
   
 
List of documents: 
None. 
 
Meeting called to order 
6:45 pm 
 
Public Comment 
None 
 
 
Approval of minutes 
At this time the Board will table the minutes. 
 
Discussion of State Revolving Load Program for Storm Water and Wastewater Planning 
Wastewater needs assessment.  Tighe & Bond came to Sewer Commissioners with PowerPoint 
presentation on priorities.  As a subsequent step to that, an application was put forward for 
planning purposes.  Town is eligible for a revolving loan, borrowing at 2% up to $350,000 for 
planning purpose and up to $300, 000 for stormwater remediation.  The town has until October 
to make determination.  Board not being asked tonight to take any position regarding moving 
forward or not, but rather information.   
 
Sallie Riggs discussed the town’s eligibility if it had a Comprehensive Management Water 
Management (CMWM) plan.  More work that needs to be done to obtain said Plan to become 
eligible for other kinds of funding.  In discussions with TA Guerino, the town needs to explore 
whether it makes sense to take advantage of 2% loan or if there are other ways to fund a 
consultant to put a CMWM plan together.  There is a process that will need to be done over the 
next several months.  In the meantime, Wastewater Committee is looking at various 
alternatives on handling wastewater capacity for downtown revitalization. 
 
Ms. Riggs inquired about FinCom appointment of Don Montour as a member-at-large.  TA 
Guerino said would have to change the committee’s charge to make him a regular member.   
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Mr. Montour was appointed as an at large member. 
 
No further Board questions. 
 
Approval of minutes 
Ford requested to un-table minutes and to move forward with approval of the 12/20/11 and 
10/18/11 minutes at this time, pending Town Counsel with regard to Sloniecki resignation. 
 
Ford MOVED and SECONDED by Meier to approve BOSC minutes of 12/20/11 as submitted.  
VOTE 3-0-1 (Ford abstention). 
 
Ford MOVED and SECONDED by Baldwin to approve minutes of 10/18/11 pending Town 
Counsel opinion.  VOTE 2-0-2 (Pickard, Meier abstentions).   
 
Adjourn 
Meier MOVED and SECONDED by Pickard to adjourn.  Meeting adjourned at 6:57 pm.  
UNANIMOUS VOTE. 
 
 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
Lisa Groezinger, sec. 
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Board of Sewer Commissioners 
Minutes of May 29, 2012 


Bourne Community Building 
Bourne, MA  02532 


 
TA Guerino 
 
Earl Baldwin, Chairman 
Peter Meier, Vice Chairman 
John Ford, Clerk 
Don Pickard 
Linda Zuern 
 
Guests:  Sally Riggs   
 
Members of the Press:  Diana Barth, Bourne Enterprise and Paul Gately, Bourne Courier 
 
List of documents 


 None 
 
Note this meeting is being televised and recorded. If anyone in the audience is recording or 
video-taping, they need to acknowledge such at this time  
 
Meeting called to order 
6:30 pm by Chm. Baldwin 
 


Re-organization process 
Similar to process as Selectmen, The Sewer Commissioner’s will utilize same contacting the 
Chairman and the Town Administrator’s office to serve in capacity of either chair, vice chair and 
clerk.  At the next meeting the group will re-organize. 
 
Approval of minutes – 4/5/11; 1/31/12 
Out of necessity, the full board tonight can vote on the minutes per Town Counsel. 
Meier MOVED and SECONDED by Pickard to approve minutes of 4/15/11 as amended.   
VOTE 4-0-1 (Zuern). 
  
Meier MOVED and SECONDED by Pickard to approve minutes of 1/31/12 as submitted.   
VOTE 4-0-1 (Zuern). 
 
Sewer Advisory Committee Update – Sally Riggs 
Ms. Riggs, Chm. of the subcommittee Wastewater Advisory Committee, to inform the board 
they are at a point to make recommendations to the board in a meeting (workshop format) to 
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include:  the Board of Health, Planning Board, Finance Committee and Capital Outlay 
Committee.   
 
The committee reviewed going over options for a phased approach for expansion of the 
Buzzards Bay area.  In advance of said workshop, the board will receive the Sewer 
Commissioners draft report a few weeks ahead of time.  Once reviewed, discussion of 
committee’s direction and recommendation review can begin. 
 
Ms. Riggs would like TA Guerino to be present at this meeting and he offered to re-arrange his 
schedule, if needed. The workshop will be held on 7/10/12.  Zuern requested meeting be 
televised and/or recorded.  TA Guerino will ask Superintendent Lamarche for the Middle School 
Media Center as a potential venue.  Another possibility is the front of the Community Building.  
Ms. Riggs suggested a lecture hall at MMA.   
 
Appointment to Bourne Wastewater Advisory Committee – Elaine Lewis Ryan 
TA Guerino said Mr. Montour is a member-at-large.  As there are only six (6) members on the 
committee, he recommends the board appoint Ms. Ryan as an ex-officio member and it would 
be required to revise the committee charge to add a total of seven (7) members to the 
committee. 
 
Zuern – asked if this position was advertised.  TA Guerino informed the board it was and that 
there were no other applicants. 
 
Meier MOVED and SECONDED by Zuern to appoint Ms. Elaine Lewis Ryan as an ex-officio 
member to the Bourne Wastewater Advisory Committee with “a voice, no vote” and to include 
the re-writing of the Committee Charge.  UNANIMOUS VOTE. 
 
Adjournment 
Meier MOVED and SECONDED by Pickard to adjourn meeting.  Meeting adjourned at 6:48 pm.  
UNANIMOUS VOTE. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
Lisa Groezinger, sec. 
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Board of Sewer Commissioners 
Minutes of August 7, 2012 


Bourne Community Building 
Bourne, MA  02532 


 
TA Guerino 
 
Earl Baldwin, Chairman 
Peter Meier, Vice Chairman 
John Ford, Clerk 
Don Pickard 
Linda Zuern 
 
Guests:  Sally Riggs   
 
Members of the Press:  Diana Barth, Bourne Enterprise and Paul Gately, Bourne Courier 
 
List of documents 


 None 
 
Note this meeting is being televised and recorded. If anyone in the audience is recording or 
video-taping, they need to acknowledge such at this time  
 
Meeting called to order 
6:00 pm by Chm. Baldwin 
 


Re-organization process 
Chairman appointment 
Ford MOVED and SECONDED by Zuern to nominate Don Pickard for Chairman of the BOSC.  
 
Meier MOVED and SECONDED by Ford to close nominations for the BOSC Chairman. VOTE 5-0. 
 
Chairman nomination of Don Pickard for the BOSC vote: VOTE 5-0. 
 
Vice Chairman appointment 
Meier MOVED and SECONDED by Ford to nominate Linda Zuern for Vice Chairman of the BOSC.  
VOTE 5-0. 
 
Clerk appointment 
Ford MOVED and SECONDED by Pickard to nominate Peter Meier as Clerk of the BOSC.   
VOTE 5-0. 
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Approval of minutes – 5/29/12 
Ford MOVED and SECONDED by Meier to approve minutes of 5/29/12 as submitted.  VOTE 5-0. 
Chm. Pickard requested TA Guerino to put BOSC minutes onto the website. 
 
Sewer Inspector George Tribou to give update on sewer system 
TA Guerino asked the board to consider looking at Item #9 for questions relative to the 
operations as it goes with the rates. 
 
Mr. Tribou personally rates the sewer system as fair-to-poor.  A lot of equipment has been 
changed and money spent (changed vents, air discharges, ventilation systems in main station 
for example).   
 
The biggest issue is the grinder pumps where proper discharge numbers are failing and the only 
way to replace is to dig them up.  Wet wells are $400 a piece (a total of 200 pumps), not 
including installation.     
 
The other issue is the cleaning and caring of the mains.  Visual inspections have been done and 
have cleaned about 800 feet of the mains over the last 10 years.  This is another expense as 
pump controls are 21 years old.  Two (2) pumps at Main Street need to be replaced with some 
controllers.  The price tag is about $80,000, to which TA Guerino added this expense will be 
fully funded by the Commonwealth with the Bridge Replacement Program grant. 
 
Mr. Tribou says the Wareham facts are less than he would like to see and not precise.  TA 
Guerino said Mr. Tribou and Mike Leitzel went to Wareham to get new capital numbers and 
were to there were none.  Until the newspaper article came out in July, $400,000 and $150,000 
expenditures have been approved at Wareham’s town meeting.  Mr. Tribou said Wareham told 
him there would be no capital expenditures.  Bourne is lacking numbers and didn’t budget 
capital for Wareham. 
 
The IMA provides that Wareham would notify Bourne of future capital expenditures to affect 
their 17.9%.  Bourne doesn’t have a “seat at the table” per se, but is welcome to their meetings. 
In the past there has been good and open set of communications.  This has not been the case 
with Wareham Town Manager Mr. Andrews and the Interim Fiscal Officer.  TA Guerino has two 
calls put in to Wareham and expects to hear back.   
 
Bourne has paid Weston and Sampson to audit Wareham by reviewing billing and formulas 
within the spreadsheet.  Last year Mike Leitzel performed “beta” tests and numbers proved to 
be correct.  Mr. Tribou agreed, but the numbers put in a certain area is what he doesn’t like.  
He added that Wareham hasn’t closed their books at this point and it is very tough for Bourne 
to get precise numbers.  Wareham meets as a BOSC/BOS in one meeting, not separate.  Contact 
information is under the Chief Plan Operator. 
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Question rasied about capital costs.  Any improvements Cohasset Narrows, Depot Street, etc to 
treatment plan directly affects Bourne sewer will continue to get charged 17.9%.  This is 
Bourne’s own internal system. 
 
Mr. Tribou discussed with TA Guerino and recommends using Engineering money in the budget 
to hire Weston & Sampson for a quick critical needs review for the system itself and to go to 
capital to rectify.  TA Guerino added this would also include a camera viewing of the system this 
year which would cost about $9,000 and is in the budget.   
 
Mr. Tribou explained old pump parts are not available for the old system.  New pumps require a 
vent where the old ones didn’t.  Bourne is responsible for all the grinder pumps (from house to 
street), and all wires from the pump to the house.  Gravity feed cannot be done at Taylor’s 
Point. 
 
Zuern – asked for clarification of the $400 per unit price tag.  Mr. Tribou said the cost to replace 
depends on the depth of each.  He gave a number of approximately $1,400 for some pumps 
that require “confined space” (which includes three people to do the work).  Zuern asked if 
Bourne can change the complete unit.  Mr. Tribou said the units are sitting in concrete and 
cannot be change outside, just the one fitting and have all copper parts. 
 
Ford – asked for clarification of budget line items.  TA Guerino will provide budgeted amounts 
for FY12, actual amount for FY12 and an estimate amount for FY13 for better clarification. 
 
Ford – Bourne is anticipating building up reserves with new businesses and is currently utilizing 
55% of this.  Bourne will use closer to 90% with said businesses and would have a lot more 
money for capital reserves stabilization. 
 
Zuern – commented on having $200,000 less for next year with regard to water overage fees.   
TA Guerino said the numbers are estimates and if more goes through, the more revenue and 
fees could go down or go towards retained earnings for capital expenditures.    
 
Ford – commented on how reserve funds are not shown every year.  TA Guerio explained 
Bourne always had a reserve fund, but didn’t spend any out of from those years. 
 
Neil Langille to speak relative to sewer charges 


1. It is not equitable for seasonal people to pay full price;   
 


2. Taylor’s Point Marina should pay more than two connections as should some other 
municipal buildings (Police, Fire and Town Hall for example); and  


 
3. Issue with residential water is for watering lawns, gardening is going back into sewer.  


He recommends Taylor’s Point people given a break on their fee and any any monies 
coming in from the State to pay for boat discharges. 
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TA Guerino – Bourne receives grant money relative to pump out boat activities and the 
purchase of pump out boats.  Monies are rolled over and help to pay for staffing to some 
degree and the upkeep for pump out activities, which is close to a wash.  The State mandates 
the pump out system and Bourne has a responsibility for its own waterways and beaches.   
 
Ford - referred to BOSC minutes of 12/13/11 where pump outs were discussed.  The marina has 
its own hook up and pays its own fee. The argument is that seasonal people should have a 
break with the year round people to pay the difference.  The numbers were done with TA 
Guerino and when more businesses come “on line”, the town will have more money to put into 
the capital (assisted living for example). 
 
TA Guerino – explained the difference between water overage is different from sewer overage.  
Sewer overage is at 45,000 gallons and water overage is about 15,000 gallons less 
approximately before charges start.  Relative to the municipals, they pay like a homeowner and 
pay overages pay the same rate in the municipality “district”.  Issue of water overage is a choice 
(lawn watering).  Installation of outflow meters are expensive, not accurate and don’t make 
sense to do.  With regard to seasonal, capital cost were set in the 1980s.  The options were: 1)  
by usage and fixed fee; or 2) go with a fixed fee to cover cost with an overage.  The town chose 
to go with a fixed fee and add the overage in 1989.   
 
Chm. Pickard – the issue is wastewater, and agrees the BOSC needs to meet monthly. 
 
Mr. Langille offered his assistance to the board.  $20,000 grant TA Guerino will talk with Ms. 
Marzelli with regard to a $20,000 grant.   
 
Ford – added the more you reduce rates, the more someone else has to pay.  
 
Meier – requested to put audit on Wareham at a future meeting.  TA Guerino suggested to wait 
until hear hears back from the calls he put into Wareham.  
 
TA Guerino recommends the rates remain the same, which have not changed for three years.  
 
Ford MOVED and SECONDED by Baldwin to approve to keep the rates the same for 
$734/connection.  VOTE 4-1 (opposition from Meier). 
 
Sewer Advisory Subcommittee Update – Sally Riggs – discussion and possible vote on 
recommendations 
Ms. Riggs, Chm. of the subcommittee Wastewater Advisory Committee (WAC) introduced the 
committee members and the Cape Cod Commission RESET team. Tonight’s discussion is a 
follow up to meeting on 7/10/12.  Report and recommendations submitted and were asked to 
come back with information on costs as the next step.   
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Project is to involve a public/private relationship – town responsible from pipes to subservice 
disposal field and area itself.  Recommend the subsurface be underneath Queen Sewell and 
reserve behind the community center. 
 
Town could engage a contract worker or p/t employee as a point of contact to move process 
along. This is projected to cost the town $225,000 over a period of two years.  Ms. Riggs said 
she has been in touch with the State to help cover the costs. 
 
She explained Column B – 50 hours/month for 2 years that they are confident in the numbers;  
Column A – additional expertise - $165,000 could be less if a contractor or employee has 
experience.   
 
No further comments from the WAC.   
 
Michele Ford – Chm. of Finance Committee, personally recommends to begin exploring as the 
costs will increase; it is the beginning to own vs. regulated.  She is in favor of decision to allow 
committee to begin the next step of exploration. 
 
Mary Jane Mastrangelo – Capital Outlay, said Bourne needs to identify work for the wastewater 
treatment and for subsurface disposal.    
 
Zuern – asked about transmission costs.  Ms. Riggs said the expansion is for 100,000 gallons; 
the total capital cost is about $8.5M (shared by the town and developer).  $2.5M on town side, 
with over $5M on the developer side.  Zuern asked if anyone was interested in a public/private 
partnership.  Mrs. Riggs said there is and developer is very interested but at this time it is not 
appropriate to discuss further.  Ms. Zuern is personally not ready to go forward as she would 
like to work some questions out prior to moving forward.   
 
Ms. Riggs - asking for board endorsement of the concept to move forward.  
 
Zuern – asked the size of the treatment plant size.  It would take up ¼ -  ½ acres with multiple 
buildings.  The major building is 40‘ x 60-70’; the smaller buildings would be enclosed with 
entrance and parking areas are architecturally designed to fit the community.  They will be odor 
controlled,  1½ stories tall with one the smaller buildings will be 2 stories tall. 
 
Ford – asked how close the treatment buildings will be.  ¼ - ½ acre.  Ms. Riggs suggested a site 
visit for buildings used in other towns.   
 
Ford – asked about what would be done with the build-up of raw sewage.  It was explained that 
the facilities are required to have back-up generators which are separately fueled to come on-
line if the facility went down.    
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TA Guerino – it would be a closed system with transmission areas that are underground 
leaching systems. 
 
Chm. Pickard – feels the WAC is asking for endorsement of concept but also asking for 
endorsement for funds.  Ms. Riggs said this is not so.  The concept gives the ability to continue 
work.  How the town would like to move forward are questions to be dealt with later. 
 
Chm. Pickard – asked where the $225,000 would come from if board endorse concept and does 
it require Fall Town Meeting approval.   
 
Ms. Ford (FinCom) – would like to see WAC authorization to continue research and come back 
with recommendations. 
 
Ms. Mastrangelo (Capital Outlay) – would like the WAC come before the Capital Outlay 
Committee for further consideration and Capital Outlay recommendation.   
 
Meier MOVED and SECONDED by Baldwin that the BOSC endorse the WAC concept plan action 
items and to instruct commitment with Capital Outlay is the first visit.   
 
Motion Discussion 
Zuern – not in favor of endorsing the action items as a whole.   
 
Baldwin – will endorse the principal and feels he and Zuern can participate and report back to 
the board. 
 
Ford – concurs with Zuern. 
 
Meier – withdraws his original motion.    
 
Meier MOVED and SECONDED by Baldwin to endorse the WAC concept as brought forward and 
charge the WAC to look at the action items and to come back to BOSC with recommendations 
for expenditures in pieces. 
 
Mr. Mulvey – feels the board doesn’t have enough information to endorse a concept and 
believes it is too broad; if endorse the concept, you are endorsing the concept of 2 sewer 
treatment and disposals.  He recommends putting money into what exists now for updating the 
town needs to serve downtown area now. 
 
Zuern – concurs with Mr. Mulvey and suggests the board amend the motion to reflect 
acceptance of the concept going forward and to continue research, but not to endorse the 
concept itself. 
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Stanley Andrews – the concept discussion is for downtown district only and not to go over 
Queen Sewell Park.  The WAC cannot move forward until the board endorses the concept.  He 
agrees the BOSC to meet more frequently.   
 
Chm. Pickard – asked about Action Item #7.  Ms. Riggs said it refers to the fact that there was 
some consideration of a town treatment facility on a town-owned parcel and a vote to reserve 
a certain number of acres if everything in town fails.  Bourne Development Campus is a totally 
different project.   
 
Ms. Riggs – the WAC is not asking for a concept to build facility, but rather the concept of 
moving forward, steps taken to get the answers to the questions the board is looking. 
 
Mr. Mulvey and Mr. McVee – are opposed to this concept. 
 
Zuern – partnership meant to assist in getting land and tonight share a cost was discussed.   
 
Ms. Riggs – going back to why the town is doing this; to benefit the town and the town 
residents with limited growth capacity.   
 
TA Guerino – added as part of the board goals is to control the town’s own destiny as it relates 
to control.  
 
Mr. Mulvey – looking to re-sewer an area already sewered.   
 
Chm. Pickard – we need to continue to be vigilant.  
 
Vote on motion on the floor: 
VOTE 5-0.  Unanimous. 
   
Update of Wastewater Advisory Subcommittee make-up 
Subcommittee make up to include 1 to 2 financial experience members, 3 members-at-large 
and an exoficio member from the Water Protection Collaborative.  Chm. Pickard asked if it 
made sense to expand committee to include other villages.  TA Guerino said not at this time but 
may need another separate committee to include other villages. 
 
Meier MOVED and SECONDED by Baldwin to approve the updated charge as presented by the 
WAC submitted on 8/7/12 as amended. VOTE 5-0. 
 
Wastewater Advisory Subcommittee appointment renewals 
Meier MOVED and SECONDED by Baldwin to appoint:  Stanley Andrews, Mary (GET 
appointments and titles FROM PETER) for terms to expire 6/30/14.  VOTE 5-0.  TA requested 
newly appointed WAC subcommittee members to come into Town Hall to pick up 
appointments and to be sworn in by Town Clerk. 
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Adjournment 
Meier MOVED and SECONDED by Ford to adjourn meeting and go into BOS regular session 
meeting.  Meeting adjourned at 8:01 pm.  UNANIMOUS VOTE. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
Lisa Groezinger, sec. 
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Board of Sewer Commissioners 
Minutes of September 18, 2012 


Bourne Community Building 
Bourne, MA  02532 


 
TA Guerino 
 
Don Pickard, Chairman 
John Ford, Vice Chairman 
Peter Meier, Clerk 
Earl Baldwin  
Linda Zuern 
 
Guests:  Sally Riggs, Mary Jane Mastrangelo, Stanley Andrews, Mary Andrews, Don Montour  
 
Members of the Press:  Diana Barth, Bourne Enterprise  
 
List of documents 


 Wastewater Advisory Committee chart, dated 9/18/12 – 1 page 
 
Note this meeting is being televised and recorded. If anyone in the audience is recording or 
video-taping, they need to acknowledge such at this time  
 
Meeting called to order 
8:20 pm by Chm. Baldwin 
 
Approval of minutes – 8/7/12 
Meier MOVED and SECONDED by Zuern to approve minutes of 8/7/12 as submitted.  VOTE 5-0. 
 
Update and report by Wastewater Advisory Subcommittee and possible vote by Sewer 
Commissioners 
The last time this committee met with this Board, they charged the Wastewater Advisory 
Committee (WAC) to look at the action items proposed in the Wastewater Management 
Planning report and come back to you with recommendations for expenditures.  The discussion 
included the Boards request that the committee meet with the Capital Outlay Committee. 
 
The Boards have had two joint meetings.  At the last one, the Capital Outlay Committee voted 
unanimously to recommend an article on the warrant for the October Town Meeting that 
would authorize the expenditure of up to $145,000 for early planning steps.  It was also 
recommended that the BOSC adopt the sequence of planning and scope of funding as laid out 
on the handout. 
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The front side is a version of the document reviewed at the last meeting.  The lower amounts 
are the result of the two committees working on the premise that a part-time or contract town 
employee (as shown in Column B on the spreadsheet) would be able to take some of the 
actions that previously had appeared in Column A as expenses. 
 
The reverse side shows a recommendation for a planning timeline.  The two left-hand columns 
show the initial steps as recommended in the report. 
 
The recommendation is to spend up to $145,000 for a project manager, hydrogeologic studies 
and legal expenses in negotiating a public/private partnership. 
 
The joint committees suggest that the project manager, a part-time or contract employee, 
would have a one-year contract, renewable for a second year with a 30-day escape clause if 
some impediment develops.  The hydrogeologic studies would determine whether the Queen 
Sewell Park parcel is appropriate for subsurface disposal.   
 
One comment made at the joint meetings was that by taking these steps, the town will be in a 
position to be able to offer an incentive to a developer to come to town and build a treatment 
plan.  The town would know that it is offering a realistic concept for the subsurface disposal 
piece. 
 
This evening the WAC with the endorsement of the Capital Outlay Committee, request a BOSC 
endorsement of an article for next month’s Town Meeting that would authorize the town to 
expend up to $145,000 for the next steps in wastewater capacity expansion planning. 
 
Ms. Mastrangelo – the Capital Outlay Committee voted to support the sequence plan and 
funding which is a reduction of $225,000.  Some of discussion points – appropriation spent as a 
need emerges.  Hydrogeologics study is contingent upon the DEP.  Discussion of the project 
manager is that one of the job descriptions is to go after grant funding.  What they didn’t 
determine was the funding source for this project.  One other thing the committee discussed 
was to bring the whole amount up front to know what the town is spending. 
 
Ford – asked about Bournedale.  Ms. Riggs said it is a secondary site to Queen Sewell; it is not 
as advantageous, and would be more expensive.  Queen Sewell is most cost effective.   
 
Ford –The people in Buzzards Bay Water District would have an issue of a leaching field over 
their water supply.   
 
Zuern – would like to see getting the DEP review before hiring a project manager.   
 
Ms. Mastrangelo – the project manager should be contingent on a positive position of the DEP 
review.  The program manager would help with the process and look at grant funding. 
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Pickard – asked if the project manager would be similar to the Energy Coordinator for the town.   
TA Guerino said agreed and said the 30-day out would be not only funding issue, but a 
performance issue as well. 
 
Ms. Mastrangelo – will be recusing herself from future discussion as there is a potential conflict. 
There are four other members are very competent.   
 
Ford – take into consideration as Buzzards Bay Committee and the BOH play a role before 
chosing a section in Bournedale. 
 
Pickard – Bournedale is secondary, Queen Sewell primary site.  Ms. Riggs said for subsurface 
disposal, the primary location is Queen Sewell.  An equal size reserve would be in back of the 
community bldg.  The concept of Bournedale is to hold in reserve unless nothing works out in 
Buzzards Bay.  There are no expectations and nothing at this time in Bournedale.   
 
Ford – raises issue of Buzzards Bay due to the flood zone in the.  Zuern – would like to speak 
with Charlie Noyes of a “slosh” area and different overlays. If have a lot of rain, it will not be 
able to take in more gallons and wants to do study first. 
 
Glenn Cannon – miscommunication.  Flood Zone starts west of the community building.  The 
slosh area is west of the area.  Zuern would research. 
 
Glenn Cannon – confirmed 2 properties outside flood zone.  Zuern asked about a real wet 
season, does it prevent disposal.  Mr. Cannon said they look for highest ground level and would 
do with DEP as part of the study. 
 
Ms. Riggs – when to hire the project manager – reality of identifying someone will not happen 
right away.  It is most likely the town will have a response by DEP before position was filled. 
 
Ms. Riggs – one of the ways the cost went down, was not suggesting hiring consultant to do 
some of the items on the sheet.  The project manager – not a member of the consulting firm, 
would provide a lower cost.  There is a great deal of flexibility of the “up to $145,000” and some 
money may not be spent.  TA Guerino said the position  averages about 12 hr/week.   
 
Ford – if hired employee for 12 hrs/week, no benefits and asked who they would report to.  TA 
Guerino said position would report to the TA and the BOSC as well as the WAC.  There is an 
area at town hall with appropriate computer hook ups. 
 
Zuern – what will the DEP do when they look at the site.  Ms. Riggs said initially it would be a 
firm hired to do drilling and soil testing.  It would not be DEP but a firm that specializes in that 
work. That report would be reviewed by the WAC, BOSC to be reviewed by the DEP.  Looking 
for informal review and comment from DEP.  Zuern asked if DEP would pay for reviews.  TA 
Guerino said DEP would not pay for this.  







4 


 


 
Mastrangelo – DEP information report is to determine if it is worth moving forward or not.   
 
Ford – asked about the process.   
 
Ms. Riggs said looking at chart, determine how to fund person to carry project forward. The 
obtained DEP review and comment is already underway as they already have copy of report 
from July meeting.  Relatively soon, need a more formal conversation with one potential 
developer of his plans; more public – possibly an MOU leading up to a public/private 
partnership.  After informal DEP review, DEP hydrogeologic study would be done. 
 
Next column would be the next steps.  Once more concrete agreement with developer was 
obtained, negotiate a public/private partnership and need legal counsel.  Once the study is 
complete, the other site could be looked at.  A lot is still flexible and asking is to put article on 
TM that allows this process to start, knowing it would happen over a 2-year period.   
 
TA Guerino – once quiet conversations with potential developer become more public, BOH has 
to be involved.  As far as adding an article on the warrant, this can go both ways – put on as 
separate article or part of the capital outlay amended budget (other issues addressed).  His 
intent is to put on as part of Capital Outlay budget.  $60,000 that has been appropriated already 
and can re-appropriate relative to MEP and Squeteague to complete the Comprehensive 
Management plan, Town of Bourne has a copy of wastewater management plan from Falmouth 
and is not sure if need to have done now for a CMWP – he will need to follow up to see if it may 
be part of the funding. 
 
Ford – asked if whether an article or capital outlay is best for control purposes.  TA Guerino said 
both are the same. Once money is appropriated and authorized it still has to come before the 
BOSC.  Ford asked TA what he feels about the plan.  TA Guerino feels it is well executed, there 
will be some things that will need to be overlapping, but believes a reasonable amount of 
money.  The question becomes where to take the money from.  BOSC generally deals with the 
Sewer District, and it has to come out of Stabilization for Free Cash.  Ford agrees it should be 
Free Cash.  TA Guerino concers. 
 
Zuern – feels it should be a separate article for transparency.   
 
Pickard – this is for a study to do a geological study to determine best place for subsurface are 
in hopes of getting a developer to Buzzards Bay, develop and build a treatment facility to have 
area for subsurface disposal.  Have a site or don’t have a site. 
 
Mr. Mulvey – Federal Flood Plane lines were re-designed.  Asked what Flood Plans talking about 
– map is the most current per Mr. Cannon (FEMA map).  Mr. Mulvey said beyond building the 
treatment plant, large on-going issues that need to be considered - a licensed person to take 
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and operate the plant, energy costs, chemical costs and disposal of solids.  More than just a 
treatment plant. 
 
Ms. Riggs – the town would take responsibility for pipes to move affluent to a disposal site and 
create subsurface disposal area.  A developer is in the business of running a wastewater plan.  If 
other enterprises needed water treatment, they would work with developer and plant, 
developer would charge for material coming from other enterprises.    The town would not 
carry that responsibility.  It is a concept, but will work out details later. 
 
TA Guerino – consistent from the main line to subsurface disposal area.  Any additional tie-ins 
to that line are subject to negotiation of future developer and the town as to how the line from 
the building “C” (3rd developer).  In building two facilities, there is a negotiator between 
developer and the town of getting into the main line. 
 
Ms. Riggs – developer “C” can send material to the treatment plant first.  All this gets laid out 
when do public/private agreement.   
 
Baldwin MOVED and SECONDED by Meier to approve an article at the October Special Town 
Meeting to  fund up to $145,000 to support the schedule for Downtown Wastewater 
Management Plan to be spent over a period of two years.  VOTE 5-0. 
 
Ms. Riggs – a letter of resignation by member of the WAC was acknowledged by the BOSC and 
requests a new appointment for an at-large membership to bring to a full committee. 
 


Adjournment 
Meier MOVED and SECONDED by Zuern to adjourn meeting.  Meeting adjourned at 9:10 pm.  
UNANIMOUS VOTE. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
Lisa Groezinger, sec. 





